
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

May 12, 1936 

 

The City Council, having been duly notified according to the 

ordinances governing the calling of special meetings of the City 

Council, met in special session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen 

present and answering at roll call were Ross, Holcombe, Boston, 

Carson, Enstrom, and Oates. City Attorney Bowie and City Clerk 

Tomlinson were present. City Manager Soderstrum was absent. Bruce 

Brownson, Chief of the Department of Health and Parks was present. 

The meeting was called for the purpose of discussing matters 

pertaining to the Orchard Mesa Cemetery. 

 

Mr. Brownson reported to the Council the progress that had been 

made in contacting the various owners of lots in Orchard Mesa 

Cemetery in connection with the perpetual care program. 

 

He then introduced Mr. Kennetta King from The Perpetual Memorial 

Fund Association in Denver Colo. Mr. King told of the work of 

their organization in getting old cemeteries under the perpetual 

care plan, and stated that they specialized in this work. 

 

The matter was discussed in full and Councilman Holcombe then 

moved that an agreement be made between Mr. Brownson and Mr. King 

covering the cemetery situation. Councilman Carson seconded the 

motion, and the motion was declared carried. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman 

Carson that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 

 


